Vicarious Values
by

Eyes Right

Springfield, VA   - Beginning this school year, the leaders of our school system have mandated that all high school students receive mandatory “values” education.  The series of lessons cover topics under the broad description of “positive behavior support” (PBS).  The instruction is presented by a classroom teacher to a group of approximately 30 students in a 45 minute block carved out of instruction time during the week once or twice a month.  
The most recent lesson was entitled “Sticks and stones…” and concerned the topic of bullying.  After a 5-minute introduction to the topic by the teacher, the next 10 minutes were set aside for a “class discussion” centered around the somewhat reversed phrase, “Sticks and stones can break my bones, but words can really hurt me.”  After hearing this statement, students were directed to reflect on their own experiences and then to discuss them with each other, led by the teacher.  This was then followed by an “activity” in which each student was given a sheet of gray paper (described as a “stone”) and told to write a “bad” behavior toward another student (such as starting a rumor), then crumble the paper.  Once this was done, the student was then told to try to smooth the paper out.  Once the students realize that the paper can never be made totally smooth again, the teacher suggests that the lesson is that “once someone is hurt, it is never forgotten.”
Following these activities, the students were given a written anti-bullying pledge which is read aloud before requesting that each student sign agreeing “to join together to stamp out bullying of any of our peers.”  Once these pledges are collected (to be delivered to the school administrators), the students then watch a 15 minute clip from the television show, Glee, in which the gym teacher discusses the bullying of a Downs Syndrome student.

The final 5 minutes of the class were spent with each student filling out a 13 question survey concerning whether or not that student had ever been the “victim” of bullying and whether or not bullying is a problem in this particular school.
The lesson was a spectacular failure. At least that is the assessment of every teacher and student with whom I have spoken.  The problem is that values, positive behavior support, doing the right thing – are all an ingrained component of humans by the time they reach the teenage years.  Those students who have good values are insulted and bored by such clumsy attempts to shape their behavior.  Those students who lack values simply laugh at, or sleep through, these lessons.  In short, no one is changed.
The problem with such “do-gooder” lessons is that they are not free.  I am not talking about the administrative time which goes into the preparation of the lessons nor the cost of the materials which are used.  The expensive part is the lost instruction time for the students.  In this school year alone, we will be forced to replace nearly 12 hours of teaching core material in English, Social Studies, Mathematics and Science in order to insert values training.  The time lost is essentially two full days of teaching!  Add this loss of instruction to 6 one-half days of school set aside for teacher training and one begins to understand why American children are continuing to fall further and further behind their counterparts in other countries.
What we are really saying is that the state no longer trusts, or requires, families to teach their children to be good persons.  Instead, the government will do the values teaching and will do so in a classroom with 30 other adolescents led by an adult reading from a script or showing a few minutes of entertainment from a television program.

Does this sound crazy?

I thought you might like to know.

E-R

